
Spring Term Letter 

What a term this has been… I am so proud of how the children worked so hard 

at home and how they have settled back to school. It has been so wonderful to 

teach them from a classroom again. We are all remembering the importance of 

listening to each other again and remembering that there isn’t a ‘mute’ button in 

school! 

We have been focusing on the story of ‘The Magic Finger’ which the children 

have enjoyed. The children tried to persuade me to give them a magical finger 

by explaining what their magic finger would do and why it would be so important 

for them to have it. We had some lovely ideas such as turning people happy when 

they are sad, making poor people rich, helping animals, making medicine and even 

making endless toys! 

 

In maths we have been focusing on addition and subtraction 

through partitioning and fractions. In geography we have been 

continuing to look at the UK, following instructions, reading a 

compass and we have even created our own 

maps and a route. Next term, we are hoping 

to take our maps into Petts Wood and see 

if our route works.  

In science we have loved our experiments, 

learning the importance of washing our 

hands and creating spinners in class and 

seeing if we can make them spin quicker!  

 

You should be so proud of your child. They are amazing. I hope you have a 

wonderful Easter and a well-deserved rest.  

Mrs Martin 


